
PETITION FOR CHANGE TO ZONING
CITY OF LA CROSSE

AMENDMENT OF ZONING DISTRICT BOUNDARIES

Petitioner (name and address):
Coulee Council on Addicitions, Inc.
921 West Avenue South
La Crosse. Wl 54650

Owner of site (name and address):
Franciscan Skemp Medical Center, Inc. c/o Mayo Clinic Tax Unit
200 First Street SW
Rochester MN SS90S

Address of subject premises:
923. 927. 929. 935. 939 Ferry Street

Tax Parcel No.: 17-30053-30,17-30053-20,17-30053-10,17-30052-140,17-30052-130

Legal Description: See attached

Zoning District Classification: R-5 Multiple Dwelling

Proposed Zoning Classification: PS Public and Semi-Public

Is the property located ina floodway/floodplain zoning district? Yes _X_ No

Is the property/structure listedon the local registerof historic places? Yes _X_ No

Is the Rezoning consistent with Future Land Use Map of the Comprehensive Plan? j(_ Yes No

Is the Rezoning consistent with the policies ofthe Comprehensive Plan? X Yes No

Property is Presently Used For:
All of the lots that are zoned R-5 are currently vacant.

Property is Proposed to be Used For:
The Coulee Recovery Center will be builton the lots identified forrezoning, as well as 921 FerryStreet. The 13,000+square foot
buildingwillinclude flexible spaces to allow for diverse programming, including recreational and psycho-social activities for those
seeking long term recovery. Itwillalso include confidential office space for staff and visitors, an updated kitchen to allow for efficient
food storage and handling, a resource library and place other organizations could meet with visitors,a mediation and contemplation
area, and an inviting drop-in center that is alcohol and chemical free, as well as a coffee area for both community members and
those seeking services at Coulee. It include adequate parking for those visiting on a daily basis.

Proposed Rezoning is Necessary Because (Detailed Answer):
Rezoning is necessary because the proposed development encompasses all five lots proposed to be rezoned, as
well as 921 Ferry Street, which is already zoned PS - Public/Semi-public. In order to build on the lots, they must all be
combined and must all be zoned the same.

Proposed Rezoning will not be Detrimental to the Neighborhood or Public Welfare Because (Detailed
Answert:
The proposed development is within Mayo Clinic's Campus Plan. The development will also be an asset to the neighborhood
because the building itself will be constructed of quality materials, have many architectural design features, and be built at more of a
neighborhood scale. The building will include a coffee area that will be open to the community at large. Services are being provided
to individuals seeking sobriety and continues a neighborhood food pantry. The development is consistent with the Washburn
Neighborhood Plan's Vision Statement of. "...projects aimed at improving the existing amenities of the neighborhood.* No additional
homes will be removed as a result of this project, as all the lots are vacant, except for a garage at 921 Ferry Street.
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